The regular meeting of the Northport City Council convened at 5:00 p.m. on May 15, 2017, at the Northport City Hall, located at 3500 McFarland Blvd.  The invocation was offered by Rev. Byron Fair, Associate Pastor from St. Marks United Methodist Church.  President Logan led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Upon roll call, the following were found to be present:  President Logan, Pro Tem Sullivan, Councilman Davis, and Councilman Hogg.  Also present was Mayor Aaron and Interim City Administrator Joseph Rose.  
Mayor Aaron, and the City Council presented Councilman Hambright’s family with his photo and name plate and expressed their sympathy to his family due to Councilman Hambright’s untimely death.  
Motion by President Logan, Second by Pro Tem Sullivan to approve the agenda for the May 15, 2017 Council meeting.  Roll call vote was as follows:  President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by Councilman Davis, Second by Pro Tem Sullivan to adopt Ordinance 1929 granting the rezoning of approximately 8.7 acres located at the 8400 block of Baptist Campground Road from RS-35 (Residential Single Family) to C-3 (General Commercial).  Roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman Davis, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by Pro Tem Sullivan, Second by Councilman Hogg to adopt Ordinance 1930 annexing approximately one (1) acre located in the 300 block of Hunter Creek Lane.  Roll call vote was as follows:  Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by Pro Tem Sullivan, Second by Councilman Davis to adopt Ordinance 1931 granting the rezoning of approximately one (1) acre located in the 300 block of Hunter Creek Lane from AG (Agricultural) to RS-100 (Single Family Residential).  Roll call vote was as follows:  Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
President Logan offered for 1st Reading, Ordinance Declaring Sales Tax Holiday (Back to School).

Councilman Davis offered for 1st Reading, Ordinance Annexing thirteen (13) acres located between Carolwood Lakeview Drive and Sleepy Valley Road.

President Logan offered for 1st Reading, Ordinance Rezoning three (3) lots located on the northeast corner of 26th Avenue and 10th Street from Single Family Residential to Multi-Family Residential. 

Motion by President Logan, Second by Pro Tem Sullivan to adopt Resolution 17-58 authorizing the Mayor to execute a Supplemental Funding Agreement for the Tuscaloosa Metro Animal Shelter.  Roll call vote was as follows:  President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by Councilman Hogg, Second by Councilman Davis to approve the Consent Agenda for the May 15, 2017 Council Meeting. 
Consent Agenda

1. Minutes, May 1, 2017, 2017 Regular Meeting 
2. Bill Listing

3. Travel/Training, 1 employee, Pedestrian/Bicycle Crash Investigation, Nov. 27-Dec. 1st, Jacksonville, FL $1,005.00 - PD
4. Travel/Training, 4 employees, Hydrants, Valves, and other Water Appurtances Training, May 18th, Birmingham, AL $0 - PD
5. Travel/Training, 2 employees, Water and Wastewater Valve Seminar, May 24th, Montgomery, AL $0 - Utilities
6. PO Requisition, WWTP Sand Filter No. 2 Repairs, Mark Johnson Construction, LLC, $8,630.00 – Utilities
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7. PO Requisition, In-House Consulting Engineering Services, Varnon Engineering, $4,485.00 - Engineering
8. PO Requisition, Uniform Items, Galls, $7,000.00 - PD
9. Travel/Training, 2 employees, AAPPA Annual Training Conf., July 25-28th, Montgomery, AL $1,361.66 - HR
Roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman Hogg, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
City Administrator’s Business:

Interim City Administrator Joseph Rose announced that he is withdrawing his name from the list of candidates for the City Administration position and resigning as the Interim City Administrator.  He thanked everyone for the opportunity to work as the Interim City Administrator.
Public Comment:

Mr. Stephen Schwab, 2520 5th Street, came before Council to offer his sympathy to the family of Councilman Hambright.  He said it’s his understanding per State law, that there will not be a special election to fill the vacant council position, and asked if Council could confirm this.  President Logan explained that with the death of Councilman Hambright, the Council hasn’t had time to think about the process of filling the position and that he will get him the information at a later date.  Mr. Schwab explained that however the selection process proceeds, that he hopes that whoever is chosen will be as responsive to the citizen’s concerns as Councilman Hambright was.
Mr. Chuck Gerdau, 3909 Northwood Lake Dr. W. came before Council to offer his sympathy to the family of Councilman Hambright.  Mr. Gerdau said that Councilman Hambright was a very close friend, a man of character and determination, and he will be greatly missed by all.
Mayor and Council Member’s Business:

President Logan, District 2, offered his condolences to the family of Councilman Hambright.  President Logan thanked Mr. Joseph Rose for acting as Interim City Administrator and expressed his appreciation for his hard work.  President Logan asked Mr. Bruce Higginbotham to give a quick update on Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard Road Improvements Project.  Mr. Higginbotham said the consultant is still on schedule to have the last Public Involvement Meeting sometime this summer, which will allow the Environmental Study and design to be completed.
Motion by President Logan, Second by Pro Tem Sullivan to adopt Resolution 17-59 appointing Mr. Bruce Higginbotham as Interim City Administrator, Interim City Clerk, Interim City Treasurer, and Interim Appointing Authority as he continues to serve as City Engineer.  The Mayor shall be authorized to negotiate his salary and the salary of Mr. Joseph Rose shall remain unchanged.  Roll call vote was as follows:  President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
President Pro Tem Sullivan, District 3, offered his condolences to the family of Councilman Hambright and said he will be greatly missed.  He also thanked Mr. Joseph Rose for his work as Interim City Administrator and expressed his appreciation for his hard work.
Councilman Davis, offered his condolences to the family of Councilman Hambright and said that he would be missed.  He thanked Mr. Joseph Rose for his work as Interim City 
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Administrator and expressed his appreciation for his hard work.  Councilman Davis said that there will be a Projects Committee meeting on Monday, June 12th at 9:00 a.m.
Councilman Hogg, District 5, offered his condolences to the family of Councilman Hambright and expressed his gratitude for his work in Northport.  He also thanked Mr. Joseph Rose for his hard work as Interim City Administrator.

Mayor Aaron, offered her condolences to the family of Councilman Hambright.  She thanked Mr. Joseph Rose for his work as Interim City Administrator and expressed her appreciation for all his hard work.  Mayor Aaron also thanked Mr. Bruce Higginbotham for taking on the responsibility of Interim City Administrator.
President Logan invited Mr. Rodney Pelt with Mind Changers, Inc. to speak.  Mr. Pelt invited everyone to the “One Tuscaloosa” event on Saturday, May 27th from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm at Snow Hinton Park.  Mr. Pelt explained that Mind Changers partnered with PARA for this event and would like for everyone to come out and get to know your community and neighbors.  Mr. Pelt said there will be fun, food, and games for the children and invited everyone to attend.
Motion by President Logan, Second by Councilman Hogg to adjourn the meeting.  Roll call vote was as follows:  President Logan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 5:41 p.m.






__________________________________







Jay Logan, President

ATTEST:

______________________________________

Bruce Higginbotham, Interim City Administrator

